ELECTIONS COMING

ACC, Daily Times Ft. Worth Honors To Play Co-Hosts Dr. M. E. Sadler, To Press Meeting Alumnus Of ACC

The Eastern North Carolina Press Association will hold its

Press Association will hold its pring meeting in Wilson, on Friday and Saturday, May 10, and 11. Plans for the event were announced after the board of directors of the association had held alianning meeting at the Hotel Cherry in Wilson.

Co-hosts for the spring meeting were Atlantic Christian College and the Wilson Daily Times, it was announced by Ashley B. Futrell, Washington, president of the association.

The meeting will open on Friday night, May 10, with a banquet at the Hotel Cherry and will close on Saturday with a luncheon on the Atlantic Christian College cam-

All business sessions of the meeting will be held in the new class-room building here at the college, it was announced. Mrs. Elizabeth G. Swindell, Pub-

Mrs. Elizabeth G. Swindell, Publisher of the Wilson Daily Times and James E. Fulghum, Director of Special Activities at Atlantic Christian, were named program chairmen of the meeting.

Members of the board of directors who attended the planning meeting March 8 other than Futrell were William C. Manning, Jr., Williamston, and David J. Whichard, III, Greenville, vice-president: Mayon Parker, Ahoskle, secretary and treasurer, and Cletus Brock of Mount Olive, past president of the association.

Polio Vaccine Available At AC

In cooperation with the National Foundation for Infantile Paralysis and Schools and Colleges across

(From The "Alumni News")

A former student of Atlantic Christian College was honored by his community recently as its out-

his community recently as its outstanding citizen.
Fort Worth, Texas, conferred the honor on Dr. M. E. Sadler, president of Texas Christian University. Dr. Sadler was presented the honor as Fort Worth's outstanding citizen of 1956, by the Fort Worth Exchange Club.

A native North Carolinian, Dr. Sadler has become one of the nation's outstanding educators. He has served for 16 years as president of Texas Christian University. Dr. Sadler served as president of the Association of American Colleges in 1962. He formerly was a member of the commission on higher education and the committee on standards and reports of the Southern Association of Colleges and Secondary Schools.

He was president of the International Convention of Dissiples of

and Secondary Schools.

He was president of the International Convention of Disciples of Christ in 1944 and 1945.

At the founding conference in Cleveland of the National Council of Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., Dr. Sadler was named vice-president, a post he held in 1951 and 1952.

He was the first president of the Texas State Council of Churches when it was organized in 1953. The National Conference of Christians and Jews, of which Dr. Sadler has served as a national director, honored him with a personal citation in 1952.

the nation, Atlantic Christian College through the Wilson City-County Health Center is providing free polio vaccine to all students under 21 who present a permit signed by parent or guardian.

The vaccine will be given at the college infirmary during the week

Continued on Page Four

Plays Offer Varied Entertainment

Script to celebrate International Theater Month. This light,



Pictured above doing some last minute work on the "Pine Knot" are Charles Butchins, Dusty Rhodes, editor Ed Ward, and Johnny Browning. The tentative date for the release of the yearbook is May 17.

Mrs. Hugh Johnston was co-ordinator of the fashion show recently ponsored by the Junior Women's Club. The show was a fundraising project for Atlantic Christian College.

Mrs. Janet T. Botes was listed in the News and Observer March 10, as one of the best dressed women in North Carolina. Mrs. Boles was the only woman listed from Wilson.

Nancy Brown, senior from Colrain, recently received as a gift a holds.

An appreciative audience enjoyed the bill of one-act plays presented by Stage and Script on the nights of March 6 and 7. The themes of the plays ranged from psychological tragedy to farce and provided varied entertainment, as well as varied tests of dramatic talent. The first play, lle by Eugene O'Neill, struck the note of tense tragedy as an inner drama of loneliness and madness unfolded. Joe Hardegree and Betty Jean Parks showed genuine subtlety of interpretation and remarkable dramatic force as they played the roles of the sea captain and his suffering wife. Ably reinforcing them were Tommy Willis as the first-mate and Bob Whitely as the spokesman for the rebellious sailors. Effective in minor roles were Tony Baker, Kenneth Roberts, and Bill Boswell. The smooth pace and intelligent direction were a triumph for Director Ted Hubert, student-assistant in the work of the drama group on campus. **Business Firms Interview Seniors**

ACC's spring graduates should have no problems finding employ-ment after completing their college

Many national and area concerns have already interviewed the seniors and many more firms plan to do so in the near future.

Among the concerns who have sent representatives to the campus recently are Switt and Company, Burlington Mills, General Electric, General Motors, Carolina Telephone and Telegraph Co., Wa-

Continued on Page Four



Blackwood, Willis, Allsbrook Nominated

Three outstanding juniors have been nominated by the executive board for the office of president of the Student Co-operative Association for next year. Sylvia Alibbrook, Tommy Wills, and David Blackwood are the ones the students will be choosing from in the near elections.

To be eligible for this office a student must have a 1.5 quality point average and be a member of the junior class. In addition to those named by the executive board any qualified student may be nominated by petition.

Sylvia Allabrook has been secretary of the Co-operative Association for the past two years. She has also been active in many social activities on the campus. Halling from Scotland Neck, the is also an ardent fan of ACC's basketball and tennis teems. She is a member of the Golden Knot Honor So-

Pietured above doing some last minute work on the "Pine Knot" are Charles Hutchins, Dusty Rhodes, editor Ed Ward, and Johnny Browning. The tentative date for the release of the yearbook is May 17.

Pine Knot Is Almost Completed

The "Pine Knot," the campus, Knot Honor Society.

The "Pine Knot," the campus, Knot Honor Society.

The "Pine Knot," the campus of the proof is already at the prince of the graph editor last year. All copy except the sports section was sent to the prince of intramurals. He is also an ardent fan of ACC's basketball and ardent fan of ACC's are member of the Golden Knot Honor Society and ib past, present, and full basketball fan darketball and ardent fan of ACC's are fan of the State fan of the

Marine Officer To Be On Campus



Captain Charles B. Redman, U.
S. Marine Corps procurement officer will be on our c a m p u s.
March 25 - 26.
Laptain Redman, whose headquarters is in Raleigh will interview Freshmen, Sophomores, and Juniors for acceptance in the Marine Corps 'PLC' program. Senlors are eligible Capt. C. B. Redman to enroll in the officer candidate program.

program.

Both of these programs will enable one to earn a commission as a second licutenant in the U.S. Marine Corps and will in no way interfere with college atodies.

New Books

The ink, now being ten minutes dry from the last list of "New Books," we are again beset with moans and groans from the enterprising "Collegiates" to whomp up another. Which is, of course, another way of telling you the offerings will be seanty this time. Our outstanding additions to the library collection in the past week for is it three days; have been the first two volumes of Winston Churchill's History of the English Speaking People and Erick Barnes' Biography of Edward Sheldon The Man Who Lived Twice. This is not the Sheldon of In His Steps but rather the story of a man who played an important part in the development of American drama. Additional items of note: Gifted

Continued on Page Four